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1"August 202 2: Response to the Public Elections A
Representation

The Yellow Ribbon Campaign coordinategd Campaigrfor Good Governance (CGG) and thechnical
Committee Members noteith keen interest the passage into Law of the Public Elections Act (PEA)
2022. While we observe that the law has suitable components, we wish to express several concerns. First,
the Reserved Seats provision for Women was not carefully worded and due to Constitutional
Amendments requirements was expunged from the PEA 2022. Second, whilst the Group celebrates the
Approval of Clause 59 (2) which statestdaF or ev er y 3ninated onder subsectian (1) o
one of them shkhaldl alse sfueialceoduyl d provide for a r
Parliamentary Representation, it is nevertheless limited. This provision cannot in our opinion substitute
for the Minimum 30% Quota Reesentation that women from all walks of life have been advocating for

to advance their political, social, and cultural rights of inclusion and representation for the overall
development of our society. Nomination does not guarantee election and umnlgssivaulegislative
provisions are enacted, women would continue to face the barriers inherent in a gefraardiyn

electoral process.

In essence, Clause 59 (2) as approved in the Law risks creating a ceiling as it failsttastatéeast,

one ofthe nominated Candidates shall be femalealso remains unclear whether a party can nominate
more than 33 per cent of women. There is no penalty clause for failure to comply with this provision.
Additionally, nomination is not a guarantee for women to warliamentary, council and other elective
positions.This, therefore, needs further clarity as we implore Government to develop the regulations that
will ensureenforcement of section 59 (2).

We also note that in the First Past the Post (FPTP) Elé@gstem the 30 per cent nomination of
candidates does not necessarily translate into the minimum 30 per cent representation as recommended by
the Sierra Leone Truth and Reconciliation Commission (TRC) of 2004. Women in growing parties and
nonpolitical paty strongholds are less likely to benefit from this provision.

The Group is also concerned that thend@nth resignation requirement Provision for Public Servants to
resign from Office still stands in the PEA 2022. Many election observers have viewgdothgon as
unreasonably long and pointless. Further, in practice, this provision has unduly affected women,
particularly those that are prominent in the public social service sector, like education and who cannot
resign a year to the Polls. We note thaimen constitute the highest percentage of the poverty bracket
and considering the expensive nature of elections in our context, the continued existence of this provision
wi || l'imit womenébés participation.

Whilst we applaud the progress made so far, tteicalls on Parliament to give careful consideration

to these | imitations and reopen the debate on t hi
create room for Affirmative Action and Reserved S
political inclusion acrosshe broad spectrum of governancs tlae call fora minimum30 per cent quota
representation should nonly be limited tofemale membersf parliamentThe group thereforecalls on

the governmentto integrae mor e womenos fundament al human righ
recommended by the CRC Report of 2016 and some
whitepaper on the said report.
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